FINANCE COMMITTEE  
Meeting Minutes   
Saturday, March 7, 2015, 8:30 AM  
Lower Conference Room
 
Members Present: John Heffernan (Chair), William Podolski, Russell Stamm, Maureen Hanlon, Dave Roberts, Liz O’Donnell, Steve Bilafer, Sue Carney and Kevin Hughes.  
Mr. Heffernan called meeting to order at 8:30 AM.
Jim Kern, Town Manager, presented an abbreviated version of his Budget Message to the Finance Committee, reviewing FY16 budget recommendations and information from previous years. He explained that the changes are minimal, and the issues include the rising cost of health insurance and snow maintenance. 
Mr. Kern explained that the people who previously made the decisions on how to estimate revenue made them conservatively and managed the town properly. Revenues come highly from property taxes, about 75% in Dedham. If you go back twenty years the percentage of state aid as a percentage of operating municipality was much higher. Staid aid represents about 7% of the Town’s revenue. It is not unusual for post industrial cities in Massachusetts to have that number well over 50%. 
Mr. Kern commented that Dedham made a smart decision to use the local option taxes and dedicate it to buildings. 
Mr. Kern explained there are $3 Million dollars of retained earnings in the sewer enterprise fund, which is very healthy.
Mr. Kern explained that revenue over estimates and appropriated funds that are not expended go back into free cash. Dedham has a healthy balance in free cash. This money should not be put back into the budget but instead should be used for situations unforeseen, such as snow. 
Mr. Kern explained proposition 2.5 with regards to the levy limit and levy ceiling and explained that that the Town will be presenting somewhere between $1.7 Million and $2 Million in unused levy capacity. With $4.9 Million shown as available he plans to only use $3 Million. 
Mr. Kern discussed items that are “moving” and items with costs that cannot be controlled. Most of the items the Town can control, and the larger “movers” were education and employee benefits. The biggest part of the employee benefits was a 13.65% increase in health insurance. General government moved about 2.5%. 
Mr. Kern explained that they are not proposing funding for any positions in general government that result in additional employee benefits. That will be a standing policy for now. Mr. Kern will be recommending funding for a change from part-time to full-time for the town Nurse and 2.5 additional seasonal employees for Parks and Recreation. 
Mr. Kern explained that he is recommending that the School’s budget request be reduced by $190,750. Mr. Kern commented that this is his 19th budget, and Mr. Welch is the 9th superintendent he has worked with. He cannot think of any other time when the process was as detailed and transparent.
Mr. Kern commented that he thinks it is important to maintain the first year of a four day phase in for free full day kindergarten. He is also supportive of the request to extend the school calendar for professional development.
Mr. Kern would like to keep an eye on health insurance benefits to be sure the town is doing the best they can do and to determine if they should remain with West Suburban Health Group; there is some uncertainty. Mr. Kern was concerned that four units have revently decided to withdraw from the West Suburban Group. 
Mr. Kern explained that pension went up slightly, but the Town is on pace to fund unfunded liability by 2024. 
For excluded debt, Mr. Kern explained the difference between and override and debt exclusion, explaining that they are often confused, but are not the same thing.
Mr. Kern discussed capital and the classifications of operational capital and capital eligible for borrowing. The CEC is going through the capital process now with Mr. Kern and will report to the FinCom with their recommendations.
Mr. Kern explained that the Town is still awaiting the results of the IT study. Regardless of what the IT study suggests, the Town will make it work budget neutral using money that already exists in the Finance Department.
Mr. Kern thanked everyone who helped him with the budget process noting Carol Coppola, Susan Shaw, William Ralph, and Nancy Baker.  
9:05 AM: Youth Commission- 
Robert Blaney, Director of the Youth Commission, was present. He started by taking a “selfie” with a Polaroid camera and explained how this was a relevant representation of the Youth Commission, having been around for 45 years and having a history, but they are also modern and do things that are new.  He provided a minute and a half slideshow showing photos from the 70’s. The department continues to work with the community and continues and increases program offerings.  
Mr. Blaney described the “College Bound” program and explained that they serve over 50 kids in 7th grade and allow them to get part of the college experience by staying on a college campus. 
Mr. Blaney explained that last year the Town of Dedham was one of twenty finalists to be an “All America City”, and the Youth Commission played a role in this. 
Mr. Stamm commented that a lot of the events that the Youth Commission puts on are not paid for out of the department’s budget. He asked for more information on the number of kids served over the past year, the number of events held, and the amount of money that was raised. Mr. Blaney responded that last year they raised about $45,000. 
Ms. Hanlon extended a “big thank you” for what Mr. Blaney does.
9:23 AM: Building Department- 
Kenneth Cimeno, Building Commissioner, was present. He explained that the Building Department has been working very hard to make sure that the buildings in the town are safe with the recent weather situation. He explained what they have been doing over the past month to prevent issues of potential roof collapses and other potential issues, and explained that their efforts have been consistent. 
Ms. Carney asked about the 9.5% increase in the base wages from FY15- FY16. Mr. Kern responded that there was a gap in the position of the Electrical Inspector, a position which was filled this year. In the interim this position was covered by substitutes and was paid out of a different line in the budget. 
Ms. Carney asked Mr. Cimeno if they keep logs of inspections that would demonstrate how many inspections are completed by each inspector annually. Mr. Cimeno confirmed that they do. Ms. Carney explained she is glad they are tracking the number of inspection for purposes of the car allowances.
Ms. Carney asked if the Building Department is responsible for enforcement of unregistered cars sitting on properties. She commented that some people have more than one or two and they could be issuing fines. Mr. Cimeno explained the process for citing unregistered vehicles.
Ms. Carney also asked if “blight” is enforced under the Building Department. She indirectly provided an example of a blight situation that many people were aware across from a nice piece of Town owned property. She added that this particular example could also be considered a safety hazard. She asked that someone look into the issue. Mr. Cimeno explained his experience in evaluating this particular piece of property, and added that it is secure and structurally sound.
Ms. Hanlon asked if there is a law about abandoned property. She added that there has not been anyone living in the above referenced house for many years. She feels bad for the people that pay good money to rent the Endicott Estate have that house in the background of their pictures, and she believes it is a disgrace on the Town to allow it to continue.
Mr. Kern explained that the statutes available to people in Mr. Cimeno’s position have limitations, but he can work with Mr. Cimeno to make sure they are doing everything they can; it is not an easy process.
Mr. Heffernan commented that perhaps the Committee could schedule the Building Department for another night to discuss these issues further.

9:45 AM: Council on Aging- 
Laura Leventhal, Director of Council on Aging, was present. She reviewed the various programs that the Council on Aging offers. She explained that this year they were trying to find ways to help seniors with ‘winter issues”. She added that she has a new assistant who transferred from the Veteran’s office to her office, Maureen Renehan, and she is working out nicely. 
Ms. O’Donnell asked how many seniors take advantage of their services. Ms. Leventhal responded that the Town has approximately 25,000 residents, 6000 of them are over 60, and approximately 1600 use the Council on Aging services. 
9:50 AM: Endicott Estate- 
Erin Perron, Director of the Endicott Estate, was present. She explained that her budget has not increased much. Her goal has been to increase revenue for the Endicott Estate. She explained that in 2010 the Endicott had revenue of $111,000, $138,000 in 2011, $155,000 in 2012, $230,000 in 2013, and $300,000 in 2014. Last year they were also able to provide 1200 hours of community group use. The Endicott Estate was awarded 3rd place for Boston’s Best Wedding Venues two years in a row. It has also been recognized on Weddingwire Bride’s Choice awards. She plans to add a kitchen fee of $150 each time a caterer uses the kitchen as another source of revenue. They have cracked down on the Board of Health regulations. The Estate already has 57 weddings on the books for this year. It is also one of the top drivers for hotel use in Dedham, and as such is an indirect revenue source to the Town with the hotel taxes. She is working with Courtyard in Norwood, since they do not have a venue at their location, she recommends that events use the hotel for room blocks, and in return they provide a referral donation to a gift account. 
Mr. Stamm asked if they have had to turn down community groups. Ms. Perron responded that she has not had to yet, but when it does happen she will help with the reach out to find them a spot. 
Ms. Hanlon commented that an income statement for the Endicott Estate would be beneficial to see.
Ms. Hanlon suggested looking into certain grant opportunities that relate to the historical aspect. She also asked if any of Dedham hotels could advertise for the Endicott Estate. Ms. Perron responded that they do not because most have their own venue spaces and we are their competition.  
Mr. Bilafer asked about the impact of last year’s event planner position. Ms. Perron explained that it has been mostly helpful for night and weekend help and coverage for times that she is not available. Ms. Perron added that she is in the process of training the new Event Planner so that she can be a day-of event planner for events which they could provide as an additional source of revenue.
10:10 AM: Veterans Services-  
William Aitken, Veterans Services Officer, was present. He explained that every town in Massachusetts is required to have a full time Veterans Services Officer. He provided some history to demonstrate the impact his position has had in payouts for Veterans Services since he was hired. Since then Dedham has moved from 133rd in the Commonwealth to 46th.
He explained that attendance to the Memorial Day service has gone up, and last year there were only 100 chairs for 300 people. They will need to provide more chairs next year. Mr. Aitkin has been attending more conferences at the Brockton Veteran Center. He visits veterans in the hospital. The state requires that he attend four training sessions per year, and going forward every veteran services officer will need to take an exam and become fully certified. 
Mr. Stamm asked if Mr. Aitken believes his forecast is high enough. Mr. Aitkin explained that the veteran participation is difficult to forecast. He typically takes where they are presently and adds one or two. 
Mr. Kern commented that the Veterans Services Officer requirement is one that is most poorly met in Massachusetts. 
Mr. Aitken explained that he is also the Parking Clerk.  They are working on correcting some issues to streamline the process. 
Mr. Heffernan asked Mr. Aitken to send him an email with the statistics that he referenced today. 
10:27 AM: Board of Health- 
Cathy Cardinale, Health Director, was present. She reviewed the department’s accomplishments. She explained that they are now using iPads for inspections and this year a new filing system was implemented. They have been keeping their Facebook and webpage up to date. 
The budget remains level funded with the exception of the one day increase for the Public Health Nurse from the BOH budget. Ms. Cardinale confirmed that the Assistant Health Inspector has been full-time since she was hired. 
Mr. Stamm confirmed with Ms. Cardinale that with their new system they have the data on the total number of inspections. Mr. Stamm requested that this date be sent to the Chair.
Mr. Hughes pointed out a budget change in inspection services. Mr. Kern and Ms. Cardinale were not sure what that was for but agreed to look into it.
Mr. Heffernan asked how much time has been saved per inspection with new iPad system. Ms. Cardinale responded that they are saving about 20 minutes per inspection.
Ms. Carney asked if this is used in the Building Department. Mr. Kern responded that it exists but didn’t think it has been implemented. He plans to work on this.
Mr. Bilafer asked if there are any inspections or visits driven by the public and wondered how the input from the public drives what they do and where they go. Ms. Cardinale responded that whenever they get a complaint it drives what they do and becomes a priority. 
10:45 AM: Planning Board- 
Richard McCarthy, Planning Director, was present. He explained that overall his budget increased by 1.9%.  In the past, his interns have not been paid, but he would like to pay them this year to attract a different level of interns. He believes there is an opportunity to hire an intern that can provide more valuable service if they are paid. He explained that although within his position he does travel here and there, he does not seek reimbursement for his travels. He feels that is part of his job. 
Ms. Hanlon asked why the revenue increased from $20,000 to $40,000 from FY 14 to FY 15. Mr. McCarthy was not sure and explained that their fees are not high.  
Mr. McCarthy explained the East Dedham Revitalization efforts and the late Karen O’Connell’s efforts. They were trying to bring back the village feel to East Dedham Square from before urban renewal. He also spoke about the Bus service and the new bus and route schedule that are in the process of being implemented.
Mr. McCarthy also discussed the permitting process. He explained that from start to finish they average 2.5 months which is not bad.
Mr. McCarthy explained his role in supporting the efforts for the Greenway Project. He added that it is a community based project, and although the Town has recommended not funding the design through capital this year, he does not want to see it become abandoned. He added that the Town of Dedham does projects very well. They are listening to the community and some of what they are asking will require a design to get the answers. There is a lot of value to having this project for quality of life for town.
Mr. Heffernan asked if they want to be better than 2.5 months for permit processing. Mr. McCarthy responded that if they could get it to 30-45 days that would be great but 2.5 months is pretty good with all things considered.
11:10 PM: Conservation- 
Cynthia O’Connell, the Conservation Agent, was present.
She provided an update on what she and the Commission have been working on. She explained there have been a number of large redevelopment projects such as Rustcraft Rd, highway projects, a TGI Fridays property redevelopment, and she has been involved with DPW and Engineering for the Neponset River MAPC grant for MS4 study. The update to stormwater regulations will be wrapping up before the end of the fiscal year.  This year she is asking for funding to hire a consultant to do a study on the conservation application fees relevant to surrounding communities to make sure they are in line. She was recently voted in on the Board of Conservation Commissions. 
Mr. Stamm asked what they expect to get out of the study for fees that could not be accomplished in house. Ms. O’Connell responded that they want to compare fees for local bylaws, etc. Mr. Stamm responded that it seems like a lot of money for data collection. Ms. O’Connell responded that fee schedules are not always 100% comparable.
Mr. Kern commented that he had asked the same question and found that the consultant value is worth it due to that lack of consistency and the level of competency needed to be able to equate the different fee schedules. 
Mr. Stamm asked why there was an even change from a 1099 to W2 noting that typically he doesn’t see an even change given that the employer has more expenses having a W2, so the rate for a 1099 would be higher. Now the employee is making the same amount and is eligible for benefits.
Ms. Carney commented that the second highest expense is the increase of benefits and health insurance. She commented that the Town needs to think more in terms of insurance, and it should be a concern to everyone. 
11:30 AM: Environmental-  
Virginia LeClair, Environmental Coordinator, was present. She reviewed her accomplishments and explained that since her budget is small, most projects are grant funded. She explained that she applied for a grant to remove Styrofoam from the Dedham Schools, and to increase recycling. She also added that they have implemented the Green Business Program and the Dedham Exchange was recently awarded as a green business. They will be officially making that announcement on Earth Day. Ms. LeClair also added that electric vehicle charging stations were added to the Keystone lot. The Dedham water trail is now recognized as a national trail.
Ms. LeClair explained that there was an increase in the fee for national sustainability director’s membership. She pointed out that within her request for the meetings and conferences she is looking for funding for the American trails conference and explained how it would be beneficial to attend. She added that in light of the fact they will not be getting funding for the Greenway design this year, she thinks this will be helpful. 
Kevin Hughes asked what the $1000 for ground maintenance was for. Ms. LeClair responded that it should be re-categorized but it is for low flow maintenance for the beavers.
11:40 AM: Board of Assessors-  
Richard Henderson, Director of Assessing, was present. He explained that this is his first budget as Director. Over the last year has been a trying time for the department. There have been a lot of staffing changes. 
Mr. Heffernan asked why not aim for November for Assessing, Mr. Henderson and Mr. Kern confirmed December works better from a timing standpoint.
Ms. Carney asked about the Assessing Specialist designation at $60,000. Mr. Henderson explained that it is higher because there is a training that goes along with it. There is both a technical component and fieldwork. Two of the Assessing specialists do mainly data entry.
Mr. Kern commented that the function of assessing is not only done in the field.
Ms. Carney spoke with regards to the car allowance and said that sometimes people may go over the $4500, but sometimes they probably don’t get close.
Mr. Bilafer commented on the fact that the Assistant Director’s salary is lower than that of the specialists.
11:55 AM: Town Clerk-  
Paul Munchbach, Town Clerk, was present. He explained that he has a level funded budget. The amount allocated for the poll workers increased based on the minimum wage and the Board of Selectmen’s requirements.  
Mr. Roberts asked about online payments, and commented that he is surprised they are not doing that.  Mr. Munchbach responded that they have been investigating options; they know that other departments are doing this and hope to find a way. 
Mr. Bilafer commented that hopefully as a result of the IT study this can be a possibility for all departments, and they can consider using one system that could work for all.  Mr. Kern responded this is a possibility and will be discussed. He is not sure if there is one system that will work for all.
12:15 PM: Library- 
Mary Tricarico, Library Director, was present. She explained that 15% of her total operational budget must be allocated towards materials. The library has developed a Marketing Committee, and an Electronic Newsletter. They have expanded their eBook and audio collection and usage has increased 60%.  Now that the Library has a technology librarian they can go forward with what people want and need.  Operations are level funded. The materials budget is $171k meeting the 15% materials requirement. 
Mr. Heffernan asked for an electronic copy of the materials that Ms. Tricarico was reviewing. 
Ms. Carney commented that for a Town of 25,000, we spend 1% on the library, and she believes the set up is woefully inadequate. 
Mr. Hughes asked why they were renting copiers and commented that the prices look high. Have they looked at purchasing? Ms. Tricarico responded that this is something they are looking into. Mr. Kern commented that in his experience, whether you buy or lease, it typically works out about the same.
Ms. Hanlon commented that Ms. Tricarico has done a superb job since she has been here.
12:35 PM: Recess for Lunch
1:15 PM: Human Resources- 
Miriam Johnson, Human Resources Director, was present. She reviewed her accomplishments since July. She explained that a comprehensive voluntary benefit program became effective July 1st, and the basic life insurance cost went down for both the Town and employees.  In September she went out to bid for cafeteria 125 vendor and as a result they changed the vendor and reduced the cost. There is a new wellness program that is still in its infancy. She has hired 13 people in slightly over 7 months, and has provided necessary trainings. She has worked to revise the policy on discrimination and harassment.  
Ms. Johnson’s major request was full time Administrative Assistant in Human Resources. She explained there is a lot of administrative work. Everything is regulated. This person would also help in role as facilitator of a safety committee, and a recognition program for employees. She did not implement the performance management system yet.  
Mr. Kern explained his recommendation was not to fund the Administrative Assistant role this year. 
Ms. O’Donnell asked about the recognition program and why it was prioritized. Ms. Johnson responded that the recognition program has not been designed but she thinks there is a need for people to be recognized.
Mr. Roberts asked about if Ms. Johnson could share the person that the schools just hired. Ms. Johnson responded that while they will work together, the new School position is a very full time job and she does not expect that person to have any additional time to offer.
Ms. Hanlon commented that it was her understanding that the intent of the HR Director Job was to handle both the schools and the town. Nancy responded that this was the intent at one point, but the schools did not want to participate and use the same director. Miriam was available to the school and helped when asked. The new superintendent, Mr. Welch, wanted a dedicated HR person.
Mr. Bilafer asked if there were different rules for handling the HR portion of the Town and the Schools. Ms. Johnson responded she is capable and willing to take on both, but it is not administrated that way. 
Ms. Carney commented that they haven’t addressed the overall town needs as well as they should have. She thinks the Town Manager should sit down with the Superintendent and work this out. The way the position was originally discussed it was reflected in a way that there would be some responsibility from this person to oversee both. They need to take a look at the compensation and oversight. The director’s salary was reflective of a position with oversight of both sides. The Town Manager and Superintendent need to collaborate. Mr. Kern doesn’t think it is too late for them to get on the same page.
1:38 PM: Town Facilities- 
Denise Moroney, Director of Facilities, was present. She explained that they have hired 6 new staff due to vacancies. She reviewed the highlights and accomplishments from the past year. 
Mr. Stamm asked about utilities and how well they are doing on energy saving? Are they seeing a return on their investment? Ms. Moroney was not here when this was implemented, so Bill Ralph explained the savings guarantee with Siemens and explained that they don’t measure the savings, it is not verified, but the project was sold as a zero cost project to the Town at the end of the project and that is still the expectation. Mr. Ralph was not sure if they are covering the debt service with the savings. Mr. Stamm commented that he just wants to make sure that what was said to Town Meeting is actually happening. 
2:00 PM- Parks and Recreation- 
Robert Stanley, Director of Parks and Recreation, was present. He reviewed his department’s accomplishments. He explained that they are covering almost the full salary of the Assistant Director. He explained that the school fields are unsafe. They sat down with the School Department and have to get the school fields up to par and are requesting $28,000 for this.
Mr. Heffernan commented that he would like to congratulate the Parks and Recreation department and the Schools for working together towards a solution to the issues.
Mr. Hughes complimented Bob Stanley on his work.
Mr. Stanley discussed the Master Plan for Parks and Recreation.  
Ms. O’Donnell asked if Mr. Stanley expects much damage to the fields as a result of the snow.  Mr. Stanley responded that most will be fine, but they do expect damage and displacement at the pool field. 
2:20 PM: Engineering-
Jason Mammone, Director of Engineering, was present. He explained that this budget is level funded. 
Mr. Stamm asked about the $45,000 in engineering project services. Mr. Mammone responded that is only for projects that require additional help.
Mr. Bilafer encouraged everyone to review Jason’s presentation. 
2:25 PM: DPW- 
Joe Flanagan, Director of Public Works, was present. 
Ms. Carney referenced the $160,000 for overtime and asked specifically why they were sweeping streets in November before thanksgiving. Ms. Baker responded it was probably related to the “Turkey Trot” road race.
Mr. Stamm thanked Mr. Flanagan and all of the DPW for their hard work with the snow this winter. He asked how the line is drawn with MEMA/FEMA to determine what is eligible for federal and state aid. Mr. Flanagan explained the process they follow and how it is broken down by date and department. Mr. Flanagan explained the 48 hour window that they have to work within. Chief Spillane briefly explained the process as it pertained to the Fire Department. 
2:45 PM: Police- 
Police Chief Mike D’Entremont was present.  He explained that there is a new Animal Control officer who is top notch. He is doing a great job, and is passionate about his work. There have been some with lieutenant assignments. Chief D’Entremont described the new Deputy Chief position. At the May 2013 Town Meeting, an article was approved that would allow special legislation to create the position of the Deputy Chief, and this was signed into law on Sept 11, 2014. He would like to convert a current supervisor position to the new position. It will improve the organizational structure. The Chief explained that right now the Chief is only person that is not part of collective bargaining, and if this position is filled, another person will not be part of collective bargaining to avoid dual loyalties. Deputy Chiefs are common within neighboring towns. He also hopes to send a second person to the annual conference. He would like to hire a company to do a job task analysis. Two speed display signs have come to the end of their warrantees and wireless connectivity; there is a request to continue that coverage. In December of 2014 the Police Department established and deployed nasal naloxone in cruisers on the street, and since that time the drug has been effectively administered on 7 occasions. This drug reverses opioid overdoses and saves lives. Pepper spray needs to be replaced on a 5 year cycle and was added to the budget this year. Additional ammunition is needed for officer training. The equipment bid is a multi-year bid that up next year.
Mr. Stamm asked why the Chief has budgeted significantly less for vehicle fuel. The Chief confirmed it was directly related to the decrease in price.
Mr. Stamm asked what the policy is on vehicles idling. The Chief responded that there is no departmental vehicle idling policy.
Ms. O’Donnell commented that $400 per month for Public Relations looks low. The Chief responded that the gentleman they use intentionally keeps it at $399 per month. Ms. O’Donnell responded that this is a great price. Ms. O’Donnell also commented that she thinks the Police Department does a great job with the social aspect and staying in touch with the community.
Mr. Hughes asked about the educational incentive. The Chief responded that it is a lump sum annual payment for having certain degrees. 
Mr. Roberts asked about the line item for FLSA. The Chief explained that according to the Fair Labor Standards Act, when an employee works over 40 hrs they need to be compensated time and a half.
Ms. Hanlon confirmed with the Chief that they plan to fill every open position.
Mr. Heffernan confirmed with the Chief that his officers have used Narcan 7 times since December of 2014.  Chief Spillane from the Fire Department informed the Committee that the Fire Department started carrying it in April of 2014 and have used it between 24 and 25 times over the past year. That did not include Fallon’s usage which was close to 40 times. 
Ms. Hanlon asked if any of the cases are repeat cases. Chief Spillane responded that a handful of them are repeats. Ms. Hanlon commented that it is sad that the problem continues to progress. Ms. Baker commented that it is happening everywhere. Mr. Kern agreed.
3:05 PM: Dispatch & Civil Preparedness- 
Chief D’Entremont covered for Kenneth Ellis not available.
Mr. Heffernan commented that he would be interested to see exactly what is being spent in overtime in order to see the full picture.
Ms. Carney commented that she would like to know the total paid in overtime, what the town paid and what the grant paid. Mr. Kern and Ms. Baker will get this information.
3:12 PM: Fire Department-  
Chief William Spillane was present. He explained that the Fire Department’s budget is level funded for most services. His objective is to manage the overtime so that future reserve fund transfers are not needed. The department has been managing overtime costs as a result of new staff that have less vacation time available to them which leads to less people being out. They have been increasing firefighter training opportunities and offering in-house training classes once per week which is free from Fallon as it relates to EMT training. A schedule has been established for equipment replacement. The Chief also described regional opportunities for grants and eligibility for funding. 
Chief Spillane reviewed the current staffing level and the necessary and recommended staffing levels. Mr. Kern explained that the Chief had requested 4 extra people, but he did not support them.
Ms. Carney commented after receiving clarification that she is still not convinced the Fire Department needs 4 more people. She suggested that they may also be able to look at the situation differently. 
Chief Spillane explained how they have gotten back on track with managing overtime this year. He explained that over time they would see major reductions in overtime costs if they had the increased staffing. The overtime would be estimated to drop to $225,000 by FY 17 if they hired 4 new firefighters. 
Mr. Kern commended the Chief on managing his department’s overtime.
Mr. Stamm requested revised summary sheets showing the request versus the recommendations. 
4:00 PM: Mr. Podolski made a motion to adjourn with a continuation until March 10th, seconded by Ms. Carney. UA
